
 

 

 

 

June 20, 2018 

Dear Governor Raimondo, 

We the undersigned represent medical, public health, legal, and substance abuse recovery organizations, as 
well as individuals working in these fields. We continue to be deeply concerned about the potential negative 
impacts of “Kristen’s Law” (H7715A/S2279A) and therefore urge you to veto this well intended but 
dangerous legislation. 

The bill is dangerous because it would seriously undermine Rhode Island's progressive Good Samaritan 
Law. That law has already demonstrably saved many Rhode Island lives in the short time it has been in 
force. It has done so by providing assurance to people who happen to be at the scene of an overdose that 
they needn't think twice about doing the right thing to save a life: calling 911. Rhode Island has been a 
national leader in promoting a proven life-saving concept of overdose as a medical emergency rather than a 
crime scene. 

“Kristen's Law” represents a significant step backward. It would promote confusion and doubt in situations 
that require unambiguous rules and decisive action. The legislation appears to sharply contradict Good 
Samaritan and would thus greatly muddy the community perception of how much protection, if any, Good 
Samaritans would still enjoy. While some language in the bill seeks to restore some of Good Samaritan's 
effect, it does so only weakly, partially and confusingly.​ In short, This bill is more likely to endanger lives 
than save them.  

While a House floor amendment attempts to offer protections for people who “share” drugs, we maintain 
that this will protect only a small percentage of people with substance use disorder who deserve to be 
spared harsh sentencing for crimes that are so often intimately linked to a seller’s own addiction.  

We think that the only way to make this right is for you to veto the bill. We all need to be around the table -                          
prosecutors, medical professionals, people in recovery, and other entities to work towards a better bill that                
will accurately carry out the stated intent of the legislation. 

We are proud to be from Rhode Island, where we have made strides in reducing the number of overdose 
deaths and have taken evidence-based, public health approaches to this tragic epidemic and where we have 
committed to the task of “justice reinvestment." The many hours of passionate debate in our legislature 
about this bill are indicative of how far we've come in destigmatizing addiction and promoting treatment 
and rehabilitation over tough criminal penalties. As is, however, this legislation does not reflect the spirit of 
Rhode Island's important efforts, and moves us backwards rather than forwards. 

We thank you for your consideration of this request for a veto, and encourage you to make the right decision 
to further Rhode Island's leadership on taking evidence-based, public health efforts to address the overdose 
epidemic. 

Sincerely, 

Rhode Island Medical Society  

Bradley J. Collins, MD, FACP, FHM  

President 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


